
Date: 10/31/2013 6:54:45 PM 
Subject: RE: Governor Nikki Haley - Annual Meeting

From: Bill Hixon <bill@hixonco.com>
To: 'Bill Hixon'bill@hixonco.com

Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
CC: tyoung@tomyounglaw.comtyoung@tomyounglaw.com

Katherine just wanted to check with you again about the Governor coming to speak to the North Augusta Chamber in 
2014. It is embarrassing to me with my Chamber that we cannot even get a call from someone at the Governor's 
about this event. I have always told folks that I have great communications with the Governor's office. I hope things 
have not changed. Thank you for any help you can be on this.
Bill
William M. "Bill" Hixon
SC House District 83

This transmission contains information that may be confidential or privileged, and is intended only for the recipient identified above. If you
received this transmission in error, please notify the sender immediately, delete all copies, and be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution 
or use of the contents of this transmission is strictly prohibited.

From: Bill Hixon [mailto:bill@hixonco.com]
Sent: Monday, October 28, 2013 11:27 AM
To: 'Veldran, Katherine'
Cc: tyoung@tomyounglaw.com
Subject: FW: Governor Nikki Haley - Annual Meeting

Katherine I have not heard from anyone from the Governor's office about this event. Do you think you might be able 
to help me on this? Please see the email below. Thank you.
Bill
William M. "Bill" Hixon
SC House District 83

This transmission contains information that may be confidential or privileged, and is intended only for the recipient identified above. If you
received this transmission in error, please notify the sender immediately, delete all copies, and be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution 
or use of the contents of this transmission is strictly prohibited.

From: Jessica Hanson [mailto:jessica@northaugustachamber.org]
Sent: Monday, October 28, 2013 9:43 AM
To: 'Bill Hixon'
Subject: Governor Nikki Haley - Annual MeetingGood morning, Bill!I hope this email finds your week off to a wonderful start. Do you think it would be feasible to secure an RSVP from Governor Haley by November 20th? I'm in the process of acquiring sponsors for the Annual Meeting and I'd like to promote her presence at the event if possible. Just let me know your thoughts.Thanks so much, have a great Monday!
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